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• Presidents overview 

  

• Upcoming events including NWOC Forest, Autumn Night Series and multiple schools events 

  

• March Events Review – Katoa Po, SummerNav and Glendowie Sprint 

  

• Events Working Group - Night Series locations and setters needed 

  

• Coaching Working Group - Club Night re-start 

  

• A big thank you to a core group of individuals who keep the club running 

  

 
  

March brought us a number of events to kick-start the season as we got in to Sprint and Forest training ahead of the Major Events Season. 

As part of the re-designed Auckland Region calendar we focus the first 3 months of the year on “Build-up” events to get people practice ahead of ONZ Nationals over Easter. 

Unfortunately, that event was cancelled after the ravages of Cyclone Gabrielle, but a replacement event in the Manawatu has many of our club members travelling. 

In this Newsletter we review those events and the end of the SummerNav season, we look ahead to upcoming events including our Night Series events in May. April and May are big months for Schools events with the North Island Champs in Wanganui/Bulls and the Auckland Individual, Relay and Rogaine events. 

We have a big focus on a fantastic Katoa Po event where Auckland teams took out both the 5 and the 7 person relays in great style. An amazing result at an unmissable event. 

We also focus on and review the re-starting of the Auckland Club Night in the Domain on Tuesday evening.  

Looking forward to seeing you all at our upcoming events. 

  

 
  

The start of April (happening now) is the Easter 4-day event hosted by Wellington/Red Kiwi and Orienteering Hutt Valley. We wish all of our club members the best of luck  

April also sees the start of the major Schools events with the North Islands Championships in Whanganui and Bulls over the 21st-23rd weekend. 

We have a North-West event on the 16th April at Lake Kereta on the same map as the 2021 Nationals Middle – beautifully complex Woodhill terrain. 

We also announce a return to our Traditional Night Series events in May. These are 4 “Rogaine” like events, hosted from a members house (see below request for host locations). 

Maps are distributed 5 minutes before the start and you have 60 minutes to get to as many locations and back as close to the hour as possible. 

These are excellent events to hone your skills and perfect opportunities for juniors to run in pairs. Watch our website for Entry details 

  



Upcoming Calendar 
  

Fri 7th – Mon 10th Apr – Easter 4-days 

Sun 16th Apr – Forest Event – Lake Kereta – Hosted by NWOC – Enter here 

Fri 21st – Sun 23rd Apr – North Islands Secondary Schools Champs – Whanganui/Bulls 

Tue 9th May – Autumn Night Series 1 – Green Lane (3/30 Puriri Ave) 

Sun 14th May – Forest Event – Percy’s Delight (Muriwai Regional Park) 

  

 
  

Katoa Po 
March saw the Annual return of Katoa Po, New Zealand’s Premier Night Orienteering competition. 39 Auckland orienteering members attended the event, making us the highest represented club. And we pulled off the victory in both the 7-person and 5-person relays. It was amazing to see new Orienteering families 

(McSharry/Farmer and White’s) attend the event and they were well rewarded with family members in the winning teams.  

Was fantastic to take out the 7-person race from Taranaki at an amazing venue with highly complex and dense forest sections (see Steve's write up below) 

  

7-person winning team 

• Clara McSharry 

• Georgia Lindroos 

• Matthew Greenwood 

• Molly McGowan 

• Sam Carryer 

• Kieran Woods 

• Jonty Oram 

  

5-person winning team 

• Ben White 

• Zara Toes 

• Solomon Randerson 

• Guy Cory-Wright 

• Seth Dean 

  

Our very own Steve Oram wrote the following article for ONZ’s Compass Point 

Katoa Po event review | Orienteering New Zealand 

  

Glendowie Build-up Sprint 
  

March also saw us host a “Build-up Sprint”. Designed in to the calendar as an opportunity to hone Sprint techniques ahead of Club Nationals, it saw us at the tricky Glendowie College campus. Courses were set by Nathan Borton and controlled by Alistair and Joanna Stewart and saw an amazing 175 orienteers compete 

across the 3 courses. 

The Map exchange was a new feature for many orienteers and there were a number of stories of mistakes on a very warm day. 

Huge thanks to all those who helped in some way at the sprint. These events have lots of people going out in a very condensed time and need to be carefully managed and the wide range of volunteers that rocked up at the last minute meant the potential for chaos was averted! 

  

SummerNav Season Completion 
  

We had 6 additional SummerNav’s since the last Newsletter to close out the season and wrap up our first full SummerNav season for 3 years. 

https://u8401682.ct.sendgrid.net/ls/click?upn=FP8a6DJI29irhenrpPNNwD7x6nuJ5uOpQKwLGJvlgUxmUwRXLcvibBeYcAwJo5OdQmgByDpAIYsRkHrwjwwSHAUPwjTznllX65lD72vK0HZuH4mZKa2-2BeXo9IHtClfHfSvYYCmxuD-2Bk4IkGq5Gier2JcJuGCUsreFYlvAT-2BuJppZ2KdMaUGhVkMGM2ZlXtcSc6xuCjvPcMtWTO-2FHAvQYy7YhASNlCPQVTH-2F7MSUSvh5FLOoC0AuffQIgoxJtsn8uqB4g9-2BHLbejPcsOhr0UFI3KaC-2F-2BNp6Pk8wprcGiV6rAmxBH6ERagKrYLHfOTUywrp7AkyVfKqxXOVTyyy-2FmzJ5ToPShDc5QriYmlnI4LruXuwvZYpN3nq4JJxEASmUplLeJUuDXBnhZ2vxu1ZIaEJWoJ-2B8XR5Wk69RRS-2FPcCWe-2B1noejaIVV9x8ImqAANWBjlSmcgTU0ceWbi68wSOQHOcQrPE0djHltCNhUJeqY6shaPqwz5-2FgDVrr91JeF9lQbFLJKfnJD6ktujnhyvtUXZHUOUe3xVb98sTF0-2F3V-2BK4VC4glETEYNXCesYhKi4fIuhfNPZolPrvyns5sWK-2FtWsw-3D-3Dt5L1_iqYGO6qy7GN4A7DH3nv8MSQErlL2gbKGLIq8rrCzzeF8VFwciSI2pknwOxV7dshatuXH5x4Xr9ZUQbD9F-2Fvf8Ed2-2Br8p5aUEOs-2BwhL5yUV8RGgjFPIm9xgZJEnTSH7qWgVrOjm7woT5o4ZMUvk8o9twfWxFYCBVjkH0rNG-2BTd0kgeeFNV-2BI01z9-2FfhBdGW-2F-2BgWKMc46BX9zkhe2E-2FhwR7gA3D5HTVVQDUthIdeod0Ho-3D
https://u8401682.ct.sendgrid.net/ls/click?upn=FP8a6DJI29irhenrpPNNwD7x6nuJ5uOpQKwLGJvlgUxmUwRXLcvibBeYcAwJo5OdQmgByDpAIYsRkHrwjwwSHDftDRY9GoB5Eg548ae4YpM6II2Lqy-2FCuv7C0OgFt467Ig0Rp-2BKrOlJMJtIy4SOMxBPxePlMd8w-2B6h1cIcnXCBJvX6Gj77Tov1pdBbIiKwgR5ASc09J1DP-2BrigSer9ml2YN9nhrAhX0c1CmUZMKffi91PxUIPd9BAD4a8ilhacypOIu0VpZ2BpZyJ2QuFUlj60EeXzb4Gr9RW0RwHt9kL5E-2FOqV461exCz-2Fcf6bPIw3jEo2Bvkh7zSqStpUzfF20i-2BAG5FqTtbTL7OZQvEKKoD7D7Zyg3otJESTvA9cVFnYuvUuE37l7kICKSQSTjl4M7NbWTnyWECNLsyywc-2FLL8erSOXOiNNWHSOONz0n6losjGZ2NAXZGeeyu-2BHKnd2giK1AJD3Dn9sZHq2FcyCWxytYKE-2FR70B0kKwi3UT9Ja1Cuu4wUA5JO3Y13HPfsxuPTuz1GCEZBzGFOXf7h7m185GqixRjlB0WKkwFCAlsTQMiNQWAQH5w7txAPq70oV2M9ylgBjvZIuRPDMqXZcbSqRXc-3DRPrb_iqYGO6qy7GN4A7DH3nv8MSQErlL2gbKGLIq8rrCzzeF8VFwciSI2pknwOxV7dshatuXH5x4Xr9ZUQbD9F-2Fvf8NPmC4mYAAmae-2F-2F-2B0KIpU24yguN0XQbj3WgHE7rZuFGP3tpKv5yRovQILxn-2FdQojR75IGOXYyi-2FLHp9icayH3-2B55ohzZVXQN9P9CCNx-2FRptBhdfcJSOd7RX8OP9k9tr7NefMCDkPJ8pJlwv-2FIWHCq4I-3D


• Cornwall Park 

• Lloyd Elsmore 

• Ambury Regional Farm (Night event) 

• Auckland Domain 

• Panmure Basin 

• Western Springs 

A huge thanks to the setters and controllers of all of these events. 

  

Intermediate Zones 
  

In March our club also helped to host all of the Intermediate Zone days across the Central, Harbour, North West, Waitakere and Eastern Zones. 

This is a huge undertaking and such a vital aspect of introducing Orienteering at an age where it creates interest. The work that Joanna and Alistair Stewart put in to this is incredible, they stepped forward this year with the Robinson’s of Counties Manukau to ensure these events went ahead across all of the Auckland 

Regional Zones. 

A large number of Auckland club members also volunteered to help across these days. We have received many, many, grateful messages from the schools that have attended these Zone days, particularly grateful to the volunteers giving up their time for an event they have no involvement in. We thank you all. 

  

 
  

Events Working Group 
  

As per the above announcement, in May we have the return of our Autumn Night Series. We are looking for volunteers for the following: 

23rd May, 30th May – Host venues – Just need a house to start at which has a small sheltered area (garage, carport or verandah) 

16th May, 23rd May, 30th May – Course Setters – This is a perfect opportunity to set a course and we recommend Intermediate/Senior school orienteers to have a go. Very simple to do and we can help walk you through all of the basics 

Last month saw the first meeting of the Events Working Group with Joanna Stewart, Susy Carryer, Sonja Hermann, Nadia Clark and Neill McGowan in attendance and we’d love to have a couple more club members join us. 

Much of what this group does will be behind the scenes organisation to ensure the events run successfully, not requiring great orienteering ability or experience, more just being prepared to give a bit of time and enthusiasm. 

Send an email to auckoc@gmail.com if you can please help in any of the above. 

  

Coaching Working Group 
  

Club Night Re-start – March saw the return of the Auckland Club Night. Every Tuesday night at 6pm we meet at the south side of the Auckland Museum for a mix of Coaching, Training, Hills and Technical improvements. 

The first 3 weeks saw some specific learnings around the following skills: 

  

Week 1 – Map Orientation – Folding and Thumbing the Map 

Week 2 – Having a plan – CARE – Control, Attack Point, Route, Exit 

Week 3 – Route Choice – Picking the right Route choice for your Orienteering style 

  

mailto:auckoc@gmail.com


 
  

As we move in to the Winter months we will still be meeting, bring a head-torch, as we continue coaching and training. 

We’ve had 56 attendees across the 3 weeks and fully expect this to grow. 

Many thanks to Mark Frater for his base materials and templates and to Gavin Milne and Martin Crosby who helped assist in the delivery of the sessions. 

  

 
  

Every month we highlight club members who have gone over and beyond to help the club. 

As we wrap up the SummerNav Series for another year there are a small team that make the whole SummerNav series happen and I wanted to highlight what these people do and thank them on behalf of the whole club 

The Stewarts - Joanna and Alistair enable the whole SummerNav Series to occur.  To achieve this they: 

• create the entries through Revolutionise, they manage all of the email communications and they run every event 

• ensure that each event has setters and controllers and they have the right instructions to get started. 

• make the maps available for the Setters and Controllers. 

• attend every event, greet the orienteers and hand out the maps 

• do the course set up and course shut down 

• often fill in the results at the end of the evening.  

• ensure that the Brochures are printed each year for club members and update all of the events on our website. 

  

Nadia Clark - Nadia manages all of the Permissions and accesses for each of the locations.  This involves council and landowner contact and approvals, managing complexities and nuances and often new contacts.  Nadia also manages all of the Social Media updates and event reminders to ensure that we all get 

updated when and where the events are. 

Martin Crosby and John Parsons - Martin and John are always there setting up the event, towing the campermatic to all of the events, setting it up ahead of time and then closing it all down after the event. 

Amazing effort for 18 events each year. 

  

Thanks 

Neill (Currently isolating with huge jealousy of those competing at Easter 4-day) 

  
  

 

 


